
RE: Docket #2021-P-W-0012 – Norman Singer application – Request to deny 
this application 

I am Audrey Rasmussen, Number 28, Lake Comegys Townhouses. I am writing 
to concur with the Request to deny the Norman Singer application filed by 
Sallie Forman, President and Founder of Save Our Lakes Alliance3, on June 23, 
2021. 

For all of the reasons that Ms. Forman set forth in her Comments, I agree that 
the application is deficient. Not only does it extend the proposed dock 8’ 
beyond the regulations, but it fails to provide enough information for DNREC 
to determine whether the structures are appropriate for its location in this 
small cove of Lake Comegys.  

I agree that it appears that the structures are an extension of Mr. Singer’s 
house into the lake for more than launching kayaks and canoes. As Ms. 
Forman points out, this dock would result in the largest structure on Lake 
Comegys, (which is really a pond of less than 4 acres). This structure would 
cover over 200 square feet of public lands in a narrow cove of the lake.  

To approve this defective application would provide precedent to the 43 other 
property owners on this lake to cover it with large entertainment centers, 
converting Lake Comegys from the quiet, peaceful body of water that it always 
has been. 

Furthermore, the plan submitted for this application violates the provisions of 
the existing 5’ Conservation Easement by attaching the proposed gangway to 
and over the easement.  The Conservation Easement Agreement signed by the 
property owner of 135 Chesapeake Street attached hereto, from whom Mr. 
Singer leases the property, provides serious consequences to those who 
violate the easement.  If DNREC/WSLS approves the Singer application, it is, in 
effect, sanctioning a violation of that agreement. 

As Ms. Forman points out, this application must not be approved as it involves 
the taking of public subaqueous lands for private use and is contrary to State 
and Federal regulations to protect wetlands and the standards to protect the 
wildlife, which thrives now at Lake Comegys.  



Therefore, I respectfully request that this application be denied for the 
reasons I’ve stated and because it does not meet the WSLS regulations and 
requirements. 

Audrey Rasmussen 
Number 28, Lake Comegys Townhouses 
















